






July 2017

Dear Parent/Carer

I wanted to write and thank you for your continued support over the last academic year.  It truly is a privilege to work in this great school community, where everyone is committed to working together for the benefit of your children.  We always encourage your children to aim high and look to achieve all they are capable of.  This extends beyond academic endeavours – the ability to work and support each other, try out new activities and develop many skills.  The support of parents/carers has been critical in ensuring the Academy continues to develop and I am privileged to have a staff and a group of governors that are so passionate about putting ‘Students First’.  It is always a joy to share some of our amazing success and events.

Graduations 
The event saw friends and family along with peers from local primary schools celebrating with our hard-working, committed students who have proven they are ready to start their GCSE studies in Year 9.  Thank you to everyone who made this event such a success.

Proms
We held two fantastic proms; Year 13 at Aspire in Leeds where the students conducted themselves with real maturity and the Year 11 prom was a Hollywood spectacular, a great night where 400 people joined together to celebrate a great five years.  We can only hope that the results reflect the hard word that all of our students and staff have put in. 

A Sporting Update 
Thank you to the 300 plus parents/carers who attended the Sports Awards evening on 6 July.  The event recognised the achievements of gifted and talented sports boys and girls, their commitment to extra-curricular sports and successful team performances. These students make us all incredibly proud.

Rugby
A selection of Year 9 and 10 boys are currently on tour in Australia for three and a half weeks – 17 boys will be playing a range of fixtures including against Mackay High School.  You can follow them on twitter for regular updates.

It gives me great pleasure to congratulate the Year 9 girls’ rugby team who have made it to the national final for the second year in a row. They will be playing against Castleford Academy and we wish them every success.



Goodbye to Gill Hargreaves
Gill Hargreaves is retiring this year after 36 years at Outwood Grange Academy.  She has been a constant source of support for students, parents/carers and staff.  Gill has devoted most of her teaching career to supporting the most vulnerable students in the Academy and is a great loss.  We wish Mrs Hargreaves a happy retirement and wish her every success in her future endeavours.

Results Days
Post 16 results day is on Thursday 17 August - Year 13 from 8.00 am, Year12 from 10.00 am
[bookmark: _GoBack]GCSE results day is on Thursday 24 August - Y11 from 8 am, Y10 from 10 am

Reminder about banned items
We are increasingly confiscating fidget toys in the Academy.  These items are causing disruption to learning and taking time from staff having positive conversations with students. The toys also contain ball bearings which can pose a health and safety risk if consumed.  With this in mind all fidget toys are banned from site unless authorised for a particular special educational need.  If fidget toys are confiscated they will be destroyed as per the guidance from the DfE.  Please can you re-iterate this message to your child.

Getting ready for September - Five a Day
As from September 2017 all students will have to bring with them the following equipment everyday:
· Pen
· Pencil
· Ruler
· Calculator
· Bag

Failure to bring any one of these items will result in a C4 detention.  These items are essential to learning and being organised and too often students rely on their peers and staff to give them equipment, which halts the learning process and, as always, we want all lessons to be smooth and purposeful. 

Thank you for all your support this year and we look forward to welcoming the new Year 12 and Year 7 students in September.
 
Yours faithfully




Sabiha Laher
Associate Executive Principal



Dates for the Diary

	Autumn Term 2017

	Open -
Staff Only
	INSET Day – Academy not open to students
	Monday 4 September 2017

	First day for:
	Years 7,12 and 13 only
	Tuesday 5 September 2017

	First day for:
	Years 8-11
	Wednesday 6 September 2017


	Last day
	Half Term
	Thursday 19 October 2017

	First day 
	
	Monday 30 October 2017

	Inset Day – Staff only
	INSET Day - Academy not open to students
	Friday 24 November 2017

	Last day
	End of term
	Friday 22 December 2017

	Spring Term 2018

	First day
	
	Monday 8 January 2018

	Last day
	Half Term
	Friday 16 February 2018

	First day
	
	Monday 26 February 2018

	Last day
	End of term
	Thursday 29 March 2018

	Summer Term 2018

	First day
	
	Monday 16 April 2018

	Closed for:
	May Day Bank Holiday
	Monday 7 May 2018

	Last day
	Half Term
	Friday 25 May 2018

	First day
	
	Monday 4 June 2018

	Last day
	Summer Holiday
	Friday 20 July 2018



